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 COMMODORE’S COMMENTS    
March has been a busy month for the Milwaukee Boat 
Club.  Thanks to Dale Peck for letting the club utilize his 
storage facility.  On a blustery Saturday, Wayne Happel, 
Tom McElwee, along with Barb and Scott Burke emptied 
the locker.  Wayne and Tom delivered the photo albums 
to Pete Zierden who is storing them at his facility.  Then 
we had a trial run at our new clubhouse location – The 
Wauwatosa Lion’s Club.  It was a Thursday night in 
March with a snow storm, but many MBC’ers braved the 
weather to try out this new location.  The vote was 
unanimous to have our meetings at the Lion’s club.  
Dinner was hosted by “The Relocation Committee” 
consisting of Happels, McElwees and Bergs.  Finally, 
our refrigerator was moved to the Lion’s Club this week. 
thanks to Wayne, Tom Rach, Leo Wagner and Russ, the 
Milwaukee Boat Club Moving Team.   

Thanks to the Danowskis for getting us together 
for Monday Madness held at the Thirsty Duck on 
Bluemound Road in Wauwatosa.  Another good turn-out 
was seen.  I don’t think any of our members engaged in 
the duck pin bowling.   

There are a lot of activities around the corner.  
The Fox and Hounds is first up, followed by our White 
Elephant meeting on the 21st, and the next Monday 
Madness chaired by Peggy and Joe Miotke.   

Please “talk-up” our great club and encourage 
your friends to join.  Our Shove Off Spree is coming up 
in May, and that is always a good time to introduce new 
people to our group.   

The famous “Fickle Finger of Fate” award is out 
at the engraver’s.  It has not been updated since 2007, 
and I am certain Leo wants to get it on his fireplace 
mantel.  Maybe it was not updated because the same 
name kept appearing….Mr. Russ Berg. 

Let’s hope that spring and summer are coming 
our way and that those boats will soon be floating in our 
beloved Lake Michigan.   

Hope to see you all at the Fox and Hounds.   
Commodore Mary Berg 

CALENDAR OF EVENTS 
April 6, 2016 Fox and Hounds Excursion 
  Captain Dave Schneckenberg 
April 21, 2016 Club Meeting – White Elephant 
  Captain: Dave Dorner 
April 25, 2016 Monday Madness 
  Captains: Joe & Peggy Miotke 
May 9, 2016 Monday Madness 
  Captains: Vance & Kathy Werner 
May 6, 2016 Shove Off Spree 
  Captain: Connie Heyden 
June 4, 2016 Champagne & Cold Duck 
  Captains: Cindy & Grey Halstead 
June 13, 2016 Monday Madness 
  Captains are needed 
June 17-19, 2016  LMYA Rendezvous 
  Cruise to Port Washington 
  Captain: Jim Mergener 
July 8-10, 2016 LMYA Open House 
  South Shore Yacht Club 
July 30, 2016 Dinghy Cruise 
  Captain: Dick Schmidt 
August 6, 2016 Inland Lake Cruise 
  Captains: Daves Schneckenberg & Dorner 
August 15, 2016 Monday Madness 
  Captain: Connie Heyden 
August 26-28, 2016 SSYC/MBC Cruise to Racine 
  or Prairie Harbor 
  Captains: Dicks Harvey & Grabowski 
September 1, 2016 Monday Madness 
  Captain: Denis Molloy 
September 10, 2016 Annual Picnic 
  Captain: Senior Pilot 
September 17, 2016 3rd Ward Walking Tour 
  Captain: Tom McElwee 
September 26, 2016 Monday Madness 
  Captains: Russ & Mary Berg 
October 1, 2016 Land Cruise to Grohmann Museum 
  Captains: Cindy & Grey Halstead 
October 10, 2016 Monday Madness 
  Captains: Leo Wagner & Sue Ring Wagner 
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CALENDAR OF EVENTS  - continued 
October 20, 2016 Club Meeting – Trivia Contest 
  Captains: Hesers & McElwees 
November 7, 2016  Monday Madness 
  Captains: Schneckenbergs & Halsteads 
November 17, 2016 Club Meeting Educational Night 
  Captain: Bob Kowalski 
December 3, 2016 Commodores Ball 
  Captain: Senior Pilot 
January 19, 2017 Club Planning Meeting for 2017 
  Captain: Vice Commodore 
 

 BIRTHDAYS  
Wish the following members a happy birthday! 

 
April               May   
3 Ken Dziubek   6 Gene Schnagl 
6 Dick Grabowski  13 Bob Kowalski 
7 Leo Wagner   13 Gloria Larsen 
15 Dave Dorner  19 Kim Heser 
    22 Andy Baugher 
    27 Nancy Nikolaus 

 

MBC members will gather for our April Monday 
Madness  on April 25 at 4:30 p.m. 

  
Bullwinkle's Brookfield 

Address: 20290 W Bluemound Rd, Brookfield, WI 
53045 
 If you are planning on attending, please send an 
 email to jhmiotke@sbcglobal.net so we can give a 
count to the restaurant by April 23.  
Captains Joe and Peggy Miotke 

 
 
 
 
 

 

Milwaukee Boat Club, Inc.   

P.O. Box 1463 
Milwaukee, WI 53201-1463 
http:// www.milwaukeeboatclub.com 
 
OFFICERS 
Commodore                                           Mary Berg 
Vice-Commodore & Cruise Director    Scott Burke 
Senior Pilot                                    Connie Heyden 
Purser                                Dave Schneckenberg 
Yeoman                                               Russ Berg 
Director of Membership            Bonnie Merryfield 
Director of Programs                       Bob Kowalski 
Director of House & Equipment      Tom McElwee 
Director of Refreshments                  Leo Wagner 
Past-Commodore                               Jim Heyden 
 
COMMITTEE CHAIRS 
LMYA Representative                   Wayne Happel 
Boat US Agent                                     Mary Berg 
The Runabouter Editor                     Dave Dorner 
Advertising                                    Pete Merryfield 
Scuttlebutt                Mary Berg, Gloria Larsen, & 
                                                  Bonnie Merryfield 
Webmaster                                       Dave Dorner 
Dry Dock & Welfare                   Charlene Zierden 
Club Sales                                 Nancy Grabowski 
Audit and Bylaws                       Nancy Grabowski 
Cruise Directory Advertising          Pete Merryfield 
Historians/Photographers             Cindy Halstead,  
  Kim Heser, Bonnie Merryfield, & Connie Heyden 
Keeper of the Log                     Sue Ring-Wagner 
Editors of Club Directory            Bonnie Merryfield  
                                                     and Todd Weiler 
 
BOATING QUIZ 
1. What's the origin of the word "boom" used to 
describe a spar to which is attached the lower 
edge of a sail? 
2. What unforgettable 20th-century world leader 
had a yacht named Ostwind? 
3. Who was the first woman to sail across an 
ocean single-handed? 
4. You are motoring along at night aboard your 
cruiser when suddenly you see, just to the left of 
your bow, a single green light. It is coming closer 
and isn't changing bearing. What should you do? 
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5. A barometer is by far the most accurate weather 
instrument known to man. You have one aboard 
your boat, as many boat owners do. Most important 
with a barometer is the rate of fall or rise. Do you 
know what constitutes a slow or rapid change? 
(Source: The Cockpit Quiz Book  by C Dale Nouse). 
                                                                                   
                                Gloria Mitchelson 

 

RELOCATION COMMITTEE REPORT 
On Thursday March 24th, we held our membership 
meeting at the Wauwatosa Lions Club. Twenty six 
members braved a winter snow storm to attend this 
meeting.  Committee members Bergs, McElwees and 
Happels provided dinner along with salads and desserts 
for the members. 
Wayne, Tom & Mary led the membership in planning for 
a replacement club house or meeting place.   
We considered three possibilities:    
Wauwatosa Lions Club  

Pete Zierden’s factory meeting room, Franklin  

John Hawks Pub, Downtown Milwaukee 

Pete Zierden’s offer to allow us to use his meeting 
room  was discussed. It was agreed by all that this was a 
great offer and appreciated. However, the members felt 
the location would be a problem being it was not 
centrally located.  It was agreed that occasionally we 
would like to use Pete’s room for special events like our 
Educational Meetings. 

John Hawks had a great meeting room but there was 
concern that we would have to use their bar and 
restaurant at every meeting. Therefore, members were 
concerned that we would become a dinner social club 
and lose our roots as a boat club and would no longer 
have a permanent club house. Also, some did not like 
driving into downtown during rush hour. 
We then discussed the merits of the Lions Club.  The 
club has a main club room that is large enough to handle 
40+ people.  It also has a connected kitchen, rest rooms 
and a bar area that we would tend ourselves. These 
rooms are heated and were at 72 degrees.  The club 
also has agreed to letting us move our refrigerator into 
the bar area. 
We then discussed rental.  The rent is $75 per visit.  We 
determined that we would use the club approximately 6 
times a year which would mean we would pay $450 
annually.   Our Purser, Dave said that at present we 
have the resources to fund the rent. 

 We were reminded that we are not for profit and it 
was suggested that we should not be operating with a 
large cash reserve and to spend the money.  Others 
thought we should be able to maintain our existing 
cash flow well into the future with our current budget 
model. 
Members were very pleased with the Lions. It was felt 
that we could have Chili Dumps, Corn Beef Dinners 
and other uses because of the kitchen.  The club was 
warm, clean and easy to enter and unload supplies 
and is centrally located to members. 
  
A motion was made and seconded to authorize the 
rent and designate the Wauwatosa Lions Club as our 
club house.  The vote was unanimous.   Accordingly 
we now have a clubhouse. 
Thanks to all those who helped me chair this 
committee, especially Mary Berg and Tom McElwee. 
Respectfully submitted, 
Wayne Happel 

MINUTES OF  
THE MARCH 24, 2016 

MEETING OF  
MILWAUKEE BOAT CLUB 

 
The Milwaukee Boat Club Membership 

meeting was called to order at 6:53 p.m. by 
Commodore, Mary Berg.   

The minutes of the prior meeting were 
approved as published in the Runabouter.   

Mary thanked Dale Peck for letting the club 
utilize his storage facility, and thanks were given to 
Wayne Happel, Tom McElwee, and Scott and Barb 
Burke for their assistance in emptying out the shed.  
Cookbooks were found in the locker, and handed out 
at the meeting.   

Scott Burke, Vice Commodore, reminded us of 
the upcoming events.  The Fox and Hounds will be on 
April 6th, the White Elephant on April 21st, and the 
Shove Off Spree at the Seven Seas on May 6th.  Our 
calendar had the Shove Off Spree on the 13th of May, 
and Scott said he would send out a new calendar.  
The cost for the dinner will be approximately $28.00 
each.   

Senior Pilot, Connie Heyden, no report.   
Dave Schneckenberg, Purser, reported that 

our funds increased $2.00 from last month, which was 
from the money collected for the pizzas at the last 
meeting.  The balance in our account is $3,490.24, 
which is about $700 more than last year at the same 
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time.  Dave passed around a signup sheet for the dinner 
at Fox and Hounds.   

Past Commodore, Jim Heyden, no report. 
Director of Membership, Bonnie Merryfield, 

“Director of Membership, Bonnie Merryfield” “Bonnie 
wanted to thank all our members for their promptness in 
getting their renewal forms to her. This means changes 
are able to be made and gotten to Todd Weiler in a 
timely manner. Todd will then be able to get the directory 
together as soon as possible, and the directories will, 
once again, be available at the Shove-Off-Spree on May 
6th.” 

Bob Kowalski, Director of Programs, informed us 
that he was looking into a speaker on “Buying and 
Selling Boats.” 

Director of House and Equipment, Tom 
McElwee, reported that we needed to get the refrigerator 
from Center Pointe by the 30th of March.   

Leo Wagner, Director of Refreshments, brought 
beverages for the meeting.   

Wayne Happel on behalf of LMYA, informed us 
that there would be a meeting on the 30th of March 
regarding Lake Shore Park.   

A round of applause was given to Dave Dorner 
for doing the Runabouter.  Dave suggested that if 
anyone has trips or outings planned to let him know and 
he would get the word out.  

Pete Merryfield, Director of Advertising, Pete 
wanted members to know that he sent out letters to our 
previous advertisers who responded promptly and 
whose adds will cover the cost of printing the directory. 

No Scuttlebutt report.   
Dave Dorner had no report as Web Master.   
No report on Dry Dock and Welfare from 

Charlene Zierden, but Connie and Mary updated the 
group on Pete Merryfield and being accepted at Moffit in 
Tampa.  Best wishes were given to Pete.   

Club Sales, Nancy Grabowski, no report.   
Old Business and New Business were combined 

with discussion on the use of the Lion’s Club as our new 
meeting location.  It was agreed that the Lion’s Club is 
centrally located, and that the cost is reasonable.  
Another option was Pete Zierden’s facility, but the 
location is far away for some of our members.  Pete 
Zierden is happy to let the club use his facility, and it 
was agreed that the club would meet there on 
occasions, and perhaps for an educational meeting.  We 
will need to negotiate a letter of agreement with the 
Wauwatosa Lion’s Club at the cost of $75.00 per 
meeting.  The group agreed that we needed a 
Clubhouse and the motion carried to utilize the 

wauwatosa Lion’s Club as our meeting location for up 
to six meetings a year.   

The meeting was adjourned at 7:25 p.m.  
Respectfully Submitted,  
Russ Berg  Yeoman  

 

Classifieds Ads 
Have something to sell, unload or just clear out 
the belly of your boat or locker?  Post it here for 
free to Milwaukee Boat Club members.  Send a 
description and if you want include a photo to 
david@milwaukeeboatclub.com 
For Sale: 
Inflatable dinghy 10’ 1990 Nissan, wood floor, 
rated 25 HP max.  Contact Dave 414-339-2555, 
ddorner@aol.com 

Club Apparel and Merchandise 
 
Clothing and other merchandise can be purchased 
from Milwaukee Boat Club’s online store at: 
http://mbcwi.qbstores.com/ through Queensboro Shirt 
Company 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Have your own items you want embroidered with the 
Club Burgee and name?  You can take or send your 
items to: 
 
Straight Up Embroidery  
1190 Richards Rd. 
Hartland, WI. 53029 
262-367-9999 
 
Costs are around $10  
or less per item.
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ANSWERS 
1. Nobody knows for sure, although it may 
be derived from the old German word for 
tree, BOUM. You might come to regard 
"boom" as an unfortunate name if you forget 
to duck when the skipper yells, "Jibe Ho!" 
2. Adolf Hitler 
3. Gladys Gradely did it in 1903. She sailed 
from Nova Scotia to Devon, England in 
about 60 days, aboard her 18' lug-rigged 
boat. 
4. That's the starboard side of a sailing 
vessel about to sail across your bow. You're 
obligated to stay out of his way. You should 
turn hard immediately. The Rules of the 
Road specify a turn to the right, if feasible, 
when vessels meet on reciprocal or near 
reciprocal courses, but most important is to 
alter course early and obviously. 
5. In dealing with barometric pressure, a 
change of .02 inch per hour is considered a 
slow change, whereas .04 inch per hour is a 
rapid change. 

 
Travels, Trips or just on the spur of 

the moment. 
Planning an excursion up, down or across the 
lake and looking for fellow boaters to travel with 
(there’s always safety in numbers), 

or 
the day looks to be great and a great opportunity for 
an impromptu raft off, trip up the river or a day trip on 
the lake and want company?  I will be glad to send a 
blast out to the membership.   
Just call me at 414-339-2555 or email to 
david@milwaukeeboatclub.com 

 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 

April 21, 2015 
At Our NEW Clubhouse- 
Wauwatosa Lions Club 

 
7336 St James Street  

Wauwatosa, WI. 53213  
6: 30 P.M. 

Pizza will be ordered in 
Auctioneer 

Dave Dorner 
Bring your unwanted, unused or special items 

wrapped for the house auction following the 
regular business meeting. You may bring more 
than one item. Be prepared to bid high and bid 
often for the mystery items of your choice as 
others vie for the same item (not necessarily 

nautical). Don’t go home empty-handed! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Proceeds go to the club’s general fund. 
Members, whose last names begin with A-K, 

please bring appetizers or salads and those whose 
last names begin with L-Z, please bring a dessert.  
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Club Meeting March 24, 2016 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 

 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 

Dave, Leo & Tom Our New Clubhouse 
Wauwatosa Lions Club 

Mary & Wayne 

The view of the clubroom from the bar 

Scott, Vince, Lynn & Russ 

Dave, Bob, Russ & Mary 
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Lynn Vince 

Still focused 

Evidence of past boaters 

Members intensely focused on the meeting 

The galley 

Important issues under discussion 
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Dave & Russ 

Mary, Cindy, Sue & Barb 
(with Scott trying to get out of the picture) 

Gray, Scott, Jim, Dave, Russ, Dave, Leo & Tom 

You!  You’re the one who dunit! 

Lynne telling Donna “Missed it by that much!” 
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Monday Madness @ the Thirsty Duck March 7  
 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 

 
 

   
 
 

Dan & Donna 

Sandy & Pat 

Sally, Lynda & Peggy 

Lynn & Vince 

Denis & Leo 

Jim, Wayne, Russ & Ken 
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Cindy & Gray 

Your Ad 
could be 

here! 

Connie, Sam & Mary 



April 2016   Vol. 59 No. 4 

11 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

MILWAUKEE BOAT CLUB  
SPECIAL EVENT 

 
A WEDNESDAY EVENING DINNER  

  
April 6, 2016 

 
@ 
 

FOX & HOUNDS RESTAURANT 
 
 

Come on, guys, give your wife (or special friend) a break from cooking. The price 
is right. Join us in the private “Porch Room” for a "buy one dinner entree, get the 
second dinner entree free" for the evening’s bargain. The bar is comfy, the food 
will be great and the comradery special. What more could one ask for, so come 
and join the party. 
 
For those of us who enjoy a liquid refreshment and conversation before dinner, 
join us at a “cash” bar around 6:00 PM. We will depart for the dining room at 7:00 
PM.  
 
If you are planning to join us, please call Dave or Carollyn at 262-695-9907 or 
e-mail us at "schneckenberg@att.net" by March 26th.  Make your entrée 
selection when you are seated for dinner. 
 

Entree choices (included slice of cake for dessert)  for the dinner are: 
Chicken Breast Fillet  $30.99 
Grilled Salmon    $30.99 
Tenderloin Fillet (8 oz.)  $31.99 
Prime Rib of Beef (10-12 oz.) $31.99 

 
Captains:  Dave & Carollyn Schneckenberg 
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THE RUNABOUTER Editor Milwaukee 
Boat Club   
849 W Montclaire Ave 
Glendale, WI 53217 

 
 
 
Clubhouse: 
Wauwatosa Lions Club 
7336 St James St 
Wauwatosa, Wi  53213 
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